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 RESPECT        RESPONSIBILITY       HONESTY 

 

From the Principal 

Acknowledgement of Country 

 
On behalf of the staff and students of Marong Primary School,  we would like to acknowledge the 

Dja Dja Wurrung as the Traditional Custodians of the land that we are on and pay our respects 

to their Elders past and present.  We are grateful to learn, play, and grow, surrounded by 

the plants, animals & waterways that the Djaara people have watched over and cared for, over 

thousands of years. 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

Parking 

It has been noted this week that some parents are not using designated car parking spaces 

when collecting their children after school. In the interest of pedestrian safety, the safety of 

our young children, the school kindly requests that families always park safely and appropri-

ately. Designated parking bays are located along the school side of Leslie Street and Adams 

Street (highway) and families are asked to meet their child on the school side of the road be-

fore crossing safely to their vehicle if parked across the road. 

Vehicles should not be parking on nature strips, in bus zones, opposite double lines near the 

school crossing or outside of designated bays. Students should not be crossing the road with-

out an adult. 

 

      August  September  

18th  Book Week Dress up & Activi-

ties  

2nd Fathers Day Stall  

20th  STEM Incursion  3rd Curriculum Day (Student Free Day) 

  19th Last Day of Term  

    

    

    

    

https://www.marongps.vic.edu.au/ 



 

 

Recourses Needed 

As we get ready for Book Week and other exciting creative activities, we’d love your 

help! We’re currently looking for donations of wool, pipe cleaners, and any other art 

and craft supplies you may have at home.  Any donations are greatly appreciated and 

can be dropped off at the front office.  

 

Swimming 

Swimming week has now come to an end for another year. A big thank you to our 

school community for your involvement in the program. We know it’s a long tiring 

week for the students and preparing swimwear each day can be a hassle for the par-

ents also. It is all worth it seeing the children have so much fun in the pool learning to 

swim. Everyone especially liked the splash park today to celebrate the end of the 

swimming week. 

 

Book week. 

A reminder to families, we will be celebrating book week on Monday 18th August. In 

lieu of a usual school assembly, each grade will parade their book week costumes 

before moving off into multi aged groups to participate in book week activities. Par-

ents are invited to attend the parade held shortly after 9am. 

 

Curriculum Day – Wednesday 3rd September 

A reminder that our staff will be undertaking a professional learning day on Wednes-

day 3rd September. No students are required to attend school on this day. 

 

Late arrival/ early departure  

A reminder to families if dropping your child off late to school, parents are required 

to walk their child into the school office to formally sign them in for the day. Likewise, 

if collecting your child early, please do so via the school office. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

Grade Prep & 1 
What a crazy but fun week we’ve had in Prep and Grade 1! We 

are all so proud of our students for their amazing efforts at the 

pool this week. They showed fantastic listening skills and 

worked hard to uphold our school values. It was wonderful to 

see so many happy faces and hear the laughter as they 

splashed around and built their swimming skills. 

When we weren’t at the pool, we continued with our Sounds-

Write program. The Preps have been writing sentences and 

playing games to practise CCVCC, CVCCC, and 

CCCVC words, while the Grade 1s have been exploring the /

oo/ sound (as in book) through word searches, sentence build-

ing, and word tracking activities. 

We also managed to squeeze in some Writing and 

Maths whenever we could, making the most of our classroom 

time between swimming sessions! 

Just a reminder that our Book Week Dress-Up Day is happening 

this Monday. We can’t wait to see everyone dressed as their fa-

vourite book characters! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Grade 2/3 
Congratulations to all students who participated in our 

swimming week! Whilst swimming took up a large part 

of the week, students still worked hard to complete their 

core subjects of English and Maths. 

  

In literacy, students completed their daily review based 

on last week’s Sounds-Write spelling lessons: EC Unit 8 

– Sound /ow/ (ou, ow), EC Unit 16 – Sound /s/ (s, ss, st, c, 

ce, se, sc), and EC Unit 28 – Sound /d/ (d, dd, ed). In 

morphology, students explored the prefix un meaning 

“not,” looking at words such as unhappy, unfamiliar, and 

unkind. Students also continued developing their per-

sonal response writing to texts. 

  

In maths, students began identifying polygons, describ-

ing 2D shapes, and counting the number of sides and 

vertices. They learned to label the parts of an angle in 

everyday situations and identify small and large angles 

in shapes and objects. Key mathematical terms includ-

ed: Vertex/Vertices – where two or more curves, lines, or 

edges meet; Polygon – a 2D shape formed by three or 

more straight lines; and Angle – the amount of turn be-

tween two straight lines that meet at a point called a ver-

tex. Students also worked on Dodging Tables (tables 1 to 

11) with a 5-second time limit to sharpen their multipli-

cation recall. 

  

We are all looking forward to seeing the amazing Book 

Week costumes on Monday! 

  

The 2/3 Team 



 

 

Grade 4/5 
This week in 4/5/6 we’ve been working on our topic 

‘The Amazing Race’ in Integrated Studies. The Amazing 

Race is where we focus on a country around the world 

and research information to present on a poster. This 

week we have looked at Spain, which has been very 

cool to research and learn about. We have also been 

working on grammar projects and learning what an ad-

verb is and how we use them. In maths we have been 

learning about angels and how they are important. Some 

angles we have looked at are an obtuse, right, acute, and 

straight angles. With all this happening at school, the 

4/5/6 also got to head to Gurri-Wanyara to do our swim-

ming lessons. Although I couldn’t join in, everyone 

seemed to have a really good time, especially on Friday 

when they got to go on the waterpark! It’s been a great 

week and next week on Monday we have BOOK WEEK! 

So don’t forget to get your costume !  

Riley L 



 

 

Grade 6 

This week has been a splash! We’ve been taking 

part in Swimming Week, where we’ve been prac-

tising our strokes, building our stamina, and learn-

ing some important water safety skills. The high-

light for many of us was Friday’s free play session 

at the pool – a chance to relax, have fun with 

friends, and enjoy the water after all our hard 

work. 

 

Back in the classroom, excitement levels are rising 

as we prepare for Book Week. We’ve been brain-

storming and starting to make our costumes, and 

there’s a real buzz in the air as everyone works on 

bringing their favourite characters to life. We can’t 

wait to show them off soon! 



 

 

Prep/1 Maddern 

P/1 Maddern - A huge congratulations to all of P/1M  for their amazing effort dur-

ing Swimming Week! You all showed fantastic listening skills, followed instruc-

tions so well and stayed organised throughout the week. I am so proud of how 

hard you worked and the positive attitude you brought to every session. What a 

brilliant week!   

 

Prep/1 Cook & Jess 

Jack F – Jack has had such a ripper of a week and we are incredibly proud of him. 

His organisational skills have been outstanding during swimming with him being 

the first student ready everyday. He has also been very helpful towards other stu-

dents and demonstrated respectful listening all week. You are a SUPERSTAR Jack-

ie Boy, keep up the awesome effort!!     

 

Prep/1 Riordan  

Adeline  M - For demonstrating all of our school values this week. It has been 

great to see Adeline working hard and showing focus during learning tasks. She 

has been showing confidence during our writing sessions and putting in her best 

effort. Well done on another great week Addy.   

 

Prep/1 Williams  

Lilah J - Lilah has had a fantastic week this week! She has been putting in an in-

credible amount of effort to complete all her learning tasks and has been such a 

helpful and positive member in the classroom. It's been wonderful to see her 

demonstrating our school values, especially at the swimming pool, where she’s 

been giving her best. We’re so proud of you Lilah. Keep up the great work!  

 

2/3 Westcott 

Eadie T - 2/3W chose Eadie as their Student of the Week. Her classmates select-

ed her for the kindness she shows to others and her helpful nature. Eadie puts 

great effort into all areas of her learning, especially in maths. Congratulations, 

Eadie  



 

 

2/3 Thorn & Gallagher  

Aurora S - Aurora has been trying her best and sharing her knowledge 

with her peers during morning literacy lessons. Well done Aurora, 

keep working hard! 

 

2/3 Lamb  
Hamish M - Hamish has had a great year so far! He always shows our school val-

ues and is a kind and helpful leader in the classroom. Hamish tries his best in 

everything he does and always works hard to do his best. He finishes his work to 

a high standard and is always looking for ways to challenge himself and learn 

more. Well done, Hamish you are a superstar in 2/3L!  

 

4/5 Johnstone 

Annabella A - Well done, Annabella! She has shown greater independence dur-

ing all her tasks this week. She has been producing some fantastic writing and 

her poster on Egypt was a huge improvement. Keep it up, Bella!  

 

4/5 Burton  

Francis B - Francis had a fantastic week in our swimming program. He gave his 

best effort in every session and consistently demonstrated our school values, 

both in and out of the pool. Awesome work mate, you're a star!  

 

4/5 Fry  

Airlie F - Airlie has had an outstanding week in our grade. She is a kind and car-

ing friend and is a popular classmate. Airlie did a wonderful job of identifying 

different angles and using a protractor accurately. Keep up the awesome work, 

Airlie!  

 

6 O’Donoghue  

Jaxon C - What a fantastic week Jaxon has had! He has been focused in writing, on 

fire in maths and working so hard on his Mr Rude character. He has put his best 

foot forward in the pool, following instructions and being a good friend for some-

one who was unsure. Keep up the fantastic work Jaxon!   



 

 

Our new extendable arms (grabbers) have arrived! JSC represent-

atives are excited to start choosing students from their classes to 

help pick up rubbish around the school. More information will be 

shared with classes next week. 

  

Also, please pencil in Thursday 19th September, the last day of 

Term 3, for our School Footy Colours Day. Footy Colours Day is a 

national fundraising event where thousands of Aussies proudly 

wear their team’s colours to raise money so kids don’t have to fight 

cancer alone. 

  

Bring along a gold coin donation, wear your favourite sporting col-

ours, and get ready to enjoy some fun activities! Our new extenda-

ble arms (grabbers) have arrived! JSC representatives are excited 

to start choosing students from their classes to help pick up rub-

bish around the school. More information will be shared with clas-

ses next week. 

  

Also, please pencil in Thursday 19th September, the last day of 

Term 3, for our School Footy Colours Day. Footy Colours Day is a 

national fundraising event where thousands of Aussies proudly 

wear their team’s colours to raise money so kids don’t have to fight 

cancer alone. 

  

Bring along a gold coin donation, wear your favourite sporting col-

ours, and get ready to enjoy some fun activities! 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


